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Dear friends of FEISA and fellow-workers in extending God’s Kingdom,

I’d like to start this academic year of 2013 by sharing with you some grateful testimonies of students who have been able to study in FEISA because of the economic help they’ve received.  Without the support you’ve offered them, they wouldn’t have been able to fulfil the vocation God has given them as teachers of infants and young children.

It’s perhaps difficult for you to understand why an educational institution such as FEISA, which needs donations from overseas in order to cover its budget, is also offering half scholarships.  We’re doing this because we believe God’s mathematics work very differently from human reasoning!  On more than one occasion, Jesus has moved us to be generous and help others, challenging us with a formula which bypasses our logic:  “Give and you will receive”!  In 2012, we were able to offer half scholarships to 10 students, and with your help, we’d like to offer the same number this coming year.

Some of the Second Year scholarship students wrote:

	I want to thank you so much for the help you’ve given me by way of a half scholarship, without which I wouldn’t have been able to follow my dream of becoming a professional infant teacher.  May the Lord continue to give you the means and the concern to help others!  (Dámaris Gómez)
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	I want to express to you my great sense of gratitude for having helped me complete another year of educational studies.  Although it’s been quite tough, with many challenges, I feel victorious!!  Your help means so much to me.  I can’t begin to find the words to tell you how grateful I am for your support, although you don’t know me!  I thank God that such people as you exist!  (Rut Ortiz)
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	I’m very happy & grateful that I’ve been able to count on the help of such generous people as yourselves.  I thank God for your lives and ask Him to bless you in everything you undertake, just as you are a blessing for my life.   I ended my Second Year with a great effort and with much joy, knowing that in one more year I shall be able to fulfil my dreams with your help. (Laura Pereira)
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	I thank God for the opportunity to study in FEISA and I’m grateful for all I’ve learned there. It is helping me to fulfil, to the best of my ability, my God-given call to be a teacher.  I know that the Lord will reward you for all the love and sacrifice you have invested in my life.  For my part, I intend to do my very best to put into practice what I’ve been taught. (Cynthia Rios
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Three students completed their 3-year Early Years Diploma, thanks to the help you have offered them throughout their time with us.  They have worked hard and achieved a good academic level.  They write:

	I am so impressed that you have demonstrated your confidence in me without even knowing me!  You showed faith in me although, at times, I myself doubted that I would be able to finish my studies!  Thanks to FEISA, I now have a post in a Christian school where I feel truly fulfilled & satisfied in my career.  I know I can’t repay you for all you have done for me but I trust God will repay you much more!  (Gabriela Velásquez)
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	It’s truly wonderful to know that people like you are ready to help others completely disinterestedly. These three years in this institution have taught me to really appreciate children and their ability to learn.  I don’t have a single regret that I’ve chosen this career, which you have helped me to follow.  My desire is to serve children and help them to develop in every way during their earliest childhood. (Alejandra Jiménez)
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	Thank you so much for supporting me during my 3 years in FEISA!   I was very blessed there and I received a lot of help to develop as a teacher.  Thanks to your support, I have reached the goal of completing my studies, and now I am working in an infant school with 23 children.  This work gives me great satisfaction as I love working with children!  (Rossana Espínola)
	[image: image7.jpg]





The donations we receive not only cover our half scholarships but also our maintenance costs and improvements to our infrastructure, plus the acquisition of resources such as computers, books etc.  The students’ fees cover the teachers’ and administrative staff salaries, but many of our students come from disadvantaged backgrounds, and almost none of them are able to cover the real cost of their studies in FEISA.

As I have already shared with you, this year we are facing an extra, big challenge. We urgently need to invest in improving our installations and in acquiring more resources if we are to continue offering a high quality education, while maintaining our Christian worldview.   I’m re-sending you a copy of our needs and wonder if you could share it with any churches, groups, clubs or trusts etc whom you think might be interested in supporting us?  We would so appreciate any help you might be able to give us in this way, and also most of all, your prayers about this situation.
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	Installations 
	Number
	Amount. Guaranies
	Amount Pounds

	Air conditioners
	2
	6.500.000
	£942

	New Art Room windows
	2
	2.500.000
	£362

	 Paint for classrooms 
	4
	7.420.000
	£1,075

	Plastic seats
	60
	2.100.000
	£304

	Resources etc.
	Number
	 
	

	Computers for IT Room
	10
	22.841.000
	£3,310

	Clock for staff attendance
	1
	1.630.000
	£236

	Multimedia projector 
	3
	8.910.000
	£1,291

	TOTAL COST
	 
	51.901.000
	£7,520


I would like to finish, thanking you all again so much, with this verse from Hebrews 6: 10

“God is not unjust; He will not forget your work and the love you have shown Him as you have helped His people and continue to help them.”










Ana     
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